
Selectmen’s Meeting 
March 24, 2015 

 
Attendance: Lori Bennett, Bruce Taylor, Kim Ashley and DJ Curtis. 
    
Lori Bennett called for the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:09 pm and then called the meeting to order. 
 
Lori made a motion to approve the minutes of March 10, 2015 with corrections. Motion was 2nd by Bruce Taylor 
approved 2-0. 
 
Visitors: 
 
Report of officers and committees: 
 
Animal Control Officer- Jacqueline Frye:   
No Report 
 
CEO- Eric Gulbrandsen: 
No Report 
 
Clerk – Alberta Ridlon: 
Alberta Ridlon left a note requesting appointments and reappointments. 
She also asked about the approval of Special Town Meeting minutes. 
 
SVFD - Corin Meehan: 
Corin Meehan reported there were no requests for service during the reporting period. 
 
Training was the mandatory annual BLS occupational health and safety refresher. 
 
All invoices submitted for the period are under the fire association capital funds. 
 
MMA legal services has been preparing the legal counsel verbiage I requested to clarify the concerns regarding the call 
and training stipends.  Attorney Rebecca Beel sent a preliminary via e-mail, and I was going to attach the information 
from the general legal information that’s normally available to MMA members.  Unfortunately, due to a lack of internet 
access on the office computer currently, I was not able to forward those items, or print for viewing at this time.  I will 
access the material from another location and forward my written report to the Board of Selectmen, as well as the 
Administrative Assistant, reported Corin. 
 
Road Commissioner – Stephen Bennett: 
Lori reported that “Bump” signs were put on Black Mountain Road.  On Webber Pond Road and Hardscrabble Road, Lori 
made “Caution Frost Heave Bumps” on each end of the roads. 
 
On Haskell Hill Road, Lori reported the culvert looked blocked, it may be frozen and may need repairing. 
 
Lori said on Route 93 there is a dead broken tree leaning into other trees.  She called DOT on Monday and reported that 
they will go out and look at it. 
 
She also mentioned that a tree came down on Lee Gray Road.  It has been removed and caution signs were put up. 
 
Admin. Assistant – Diana Curtis (DJ) 
DJ Curtis discussed budget, warrant, winter road comparison and upcoming Town Meeting. 
 
Old Business: 



Kim Ashley has asked Lori about Wayne Clay’s property.  The property in question is owned by the Town due to non-
payment of taxes.  The Selectmen then discussed other tax related issues. 
 
The Selectmen discussed the Smith & Associates recent bill. 
 
New Business: 
 
Communications: 
Received an estimate for the town mowing from Blane Chapman in the amount of $1800. 
 
Lori made a motion to accept the estimate from Blane Chapman for town mowing in the amount of $1800. 2nd by Bruce, 
approved 2-0 
 
Mail Received: 
Solid Waste tradeshow April 28, 2015. 
Legislature report 
 
Next meeting will be April 14, 2015 at 6:00 pm. 
 
Lori made a motion to adjourn at 7:20 pm. Bruce  2nd the motion and it was passed 2-0. 
 
Respectfully 
 
 
Diana J. Curtis 
Adm. Asst. to Board of Selectmen 
  
 
 
 
   
 

 


